
 
 

CAMBRIDGE MATCHLESS MOTORCYCLE CLUB 
 

President-   Edgar Stearn.   Secretary  Colin Nunn  Tel: 01223 860829  Chairman  David Simons,   Treasurer-  Mark Nunn   
Membership/Assistant Secretary: Margaret Nunn  e-mail: margaretnunn@btinternet.com 
Committee  Simon Nunn, Guy Stanley, Mick Roberson, David Rolls, Nick Wilford, Peter Rank, Ben Holland, Mark Cross, 
Steve Dyer, Phil Ismay. Clifford Freed 
Club web-site  www.cambridgematchless.co.uk 

 
AUGUST MEGAPHONE 2018 

 
Hope you all receive this email as we have had problems lately but hope these have been resolved. 
 
I would like to thank all those who have enquired about my health following a recent tumble at 
Stibbington.  Thankfully no serious damage done and should soon be back to ‘normal’.  Also thanks to 
those who helped me on the day. 
 
KEN WOOD TROPHY TRIAL 9th SEPTEMBER  -  this will be held at a new venue, Waterbeach 
Barracks.  Nothing spectacular here but at least something different and we will try and make the most of 
it.  It is an open event but will be geared towards the novice/clubman and sportsman classes.  This is 
likely to be a one-off event on this site.  Access will be via the first gate on the left in Denny End Road 
from the traffic lights on the A10 Ely road.  The gate will be manned throughout the event.  Please do not 
access via the main entrance.  We are restricted to an agreed area and it is important that all riders and 
visitors stick to this and do not wonder into other parts of the airfield.  Entries can be made via the ACU 
on-line system or by post, £25.00 charge on the day. 
 
HARVEST TRIAL 7th OCTOBER – arrangements are in hand for this event at Croydon near Arrington, 
Cambs.  Entries will open on-line following the Ken Wood Trial. 
 
Very sad to hear of the sudden death of Roy Palmer a stalwart of the Braintree Club.  Funeral 19th 
September at Shalford Church, Braintree, Essex. 2.30 pm.  Our thoughts are with his brothers Graham 
and Kevin and the family. 
 
SUMMER SERIES – 5th round at Abington Park Farm went very well practice trial enjoyed by those 
participating, good turnout for the trial and barbeque, altogether an excellent day.  Thanks to Nick for all 
his efforts in running this series and to Cliff who worked tirelessly strimming the enormous amount of 
greenery also to those who helped throughout the series.  Overall results to follow. 
 
Colin & Margaret 


